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DESERT AIRE ACTIVITIES

DONUTS
Saturday, January 5, 19, 26, 2019

7:30 a.m. - Auditorium
Please bring your own cup and small change

for donuts and coffee

SATURDAY NIGHT ALIVE
7:00 p.m. - Auditorium

Jan. 5 - Karaoke, Ping Pong and Wii Bowling
Jan. 19 - Mexican Fiesta Night

Come & enjoy some great evenings with
friends in the park!

OPEN BOARD MEETING
Tuesday, January 8, 2019

10:00 a.m. - Auditorium

BLOOD MOBILE
Friday, January 11, 2019
8:00 a.m. to 12:30 p.m.

See the article in this newsletter for details.

BENEFIT FOR GRACIE WITH STEPPIN OUT
Friday, January 11, 2019

7:00 p.m. - Auditorium
Watch for details on the Bulletin Board

PANCAKES
Saturday, January 12, 2019

7:30 a.m. - Auditorium
Cost $4.00 each

Please sign up in advance on the Bulletin
Board.  Bring money, cup and silverware.

HAMBURGER LUNCHEON
Thursday, January 17, 2019

11:45 a.m. - Clubhouse Patio/Auditorium
Cost $4.00 each

Please sign up on the Bulletin Board & then
show up!

WILLIAM FLORIN CONCERT
Friday, January 18, 2019

7:00 p.m. - Auditorium
Cost: $10.00 each 

Come for a great evening of music!

COUNTRY/WESTERN DINNER/DANCE
Thursday, January 24, 2019

4:30 p.m. Happy Hour
5:30 p.m. - Dinner

Cost: $20 each
Come and enjoy an evening of country music

with Kenny Hess!  Don’t forget to get all
decked out in your Western clothes and

cowboy hats!

JACK & JILL GOLF TOURNAMENT
Sunday, January 27, 2019

8:30 a.m. - Palm Royale Country Club
See the bulletin board for sign up and details!

DESERT AIRE NEWS

MESSAGE FROM THE PRESIDENT
By Hope Hilliard, President Desert Aire Board

Happy New Year to all our residents in Desert
Aire.  We are looking forward to a lively few
months with a calendar filled with more activities
than most people can fit in.

The Board of Directors will be reviewing
comments from Homeowners regarding a rule
designed to restrict advertising for short term
rentals.  The proposed rule will be voted on at
our January Open Board Meeting.

We plan to hold two Hot Topics Meetings in
January.  One of the topics will be designed  to
get feedback on our plans for the restrooms and
the timing of the repair and updating.  The
second topic will include the list of priorities the
board has developed to continue to maintain the
beautiful park we love.   We want to make sure
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we have this list right so we look forward to
discussing with homeowners.

All the best to each of you in the new year.

MESSAGE FROM CAROLYN
By Carolyn Quintana, Community Association Manager

Happy New Year Everyone!! I am hoping that
2019 will be a very special year for Desert Aire
and that many positive events will happen. 

I pray that those of you who are traveling during
the holiday season will have safe travels and
come back to Desert Aire soon. Those of you
who are staying for the holidays I hope you enjoy
the beautiful weather and activities at Desert
Aire. 

A few things to mention: Speeding it has been
reported that some Desert Aire residents and
Vendors have been going over the 15 MPH that
is posted in Desert Aire. Lets all work on obeying
the DA speed limits we don’t want any accidents.
If you see a vendor speeding in the community
please let me know and I will contact them. 

Desert Scape: Please avoid walking through the
new desert scape areas. Walking through these
areas leaves footprints and displaces the gravel
base. Let’s all be considerate.

Wishing You Every Happiness!!

MINUTES DESERT AIRE OPEN BOARD
MEETING - By June Cavendish, Secretary DA Board

Highlights of the Open Board Meetings

December 4, 2018

INTRODUCTIONS: The Board was introduced.
Everyone was present except Carolyn Quintana.

Hope shared a few comments with the audience.
At this meeting we will adopt the service/comfort
animal policy provided by HUD.  We have to

accommodate these animals.  Carolyn will
handle the forms necessary for the animal owner
to fill out upon their arrival at our park.  

Bathroom renovations was one of the top
priorities from the survey last year.  We are now
investigating the costs and what it would take to
be in compliance with the new laws on low water
usage products.  Costs and plans are currently
being drawn up.  The board would like to have
everyone’s input so a hot topic will be held in
January.

A new rule for short term rental advertising will
be discussed later in the meeting.

Secretary’s Report:  June Cavendish

A motion was made to accept the minutes from
the November 6, 2018 open board meeting.  The
motion was seconded by Judy Bailey.  Motion
passed.     

Treasurer’s Report:  Anne King

 Anne thanked Bob Langin and Steve Such for
their help on the finance committee.  The open
budget meeting was held on Nov. 19  and 14th

homeowners were present.  The 2019 budget
and the reserve fund were presented.  Everyone
should have received a copy of these by mail or
electronically.  Copies are available in the office.
The Oct. statement has not been received yet
from DRM so a report will be given at the
January meeting.

RULE CHANGE – A rule change was introduced
that will restrict all advertising for short term
rentals with a penalty for advertising.
Homeowners have 30 days to comment on the
rule before it is voted on at the January meeting.
Copies of the rule were handed out at the
meeting and are available in the office.   

Committee Reports:

1. Activities – June Cavendish – No report

2. Emergency Preparedness – Anne KingEditor. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Karen Such, Lot 182
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Mark Wilson reported that he and Cheryl
Boyer will conduct CPR classes in January.
Sign up sheets will be on the bulletin board.
The new defibulators to be placed in the
laundry rooms will be installed soon.

3. Community Relations – Anne King – No
report

4. Real Estate – Brian Dolsen

Donna Irvine reminded the homeowners that
if they rent their units they are responsible for
keeping the items in their units updated and
in working order.  A list is available in the
office of the items that should be in your unit.

5. Mark Monaco, the real estate agent gave a
report on properties for sale and rent through
his office.  Currently 17 properties are for
sale and 17 properties have been rented.  He
has received 72 requests for rentals and
unfortunately was not able to accommodate
all of them.

6. Buildings & Grounds – Brian Dolsen

Brian presented a motion for an ER for $2,000
for repairs and expansion of the horseshoe pits.
Judy Bailey seconded the motion.  Motion
passed.

Don Hammond reported on work being done by
his committee.  They will be working on the
horseshoe pits and the bocce ball courts.  Roof
repairs are going on now.   The walls behind the
rose bushes have been painted.

7. Architectural – Judy Bailey

Judy gave the report for Barb Eggiman.  62
units were not in compliance on the Nov. 15t

h

check.  Reminder to homeowners that dirt
removal from your property is your
responsibility not Alfonso’s crew. 

8. Landscape & Design  –  Kurt Neumann

Nancy Clarke reported that outside the front
gate will be redesigned and the work will be

done by Kirkpatrick Landscape.  The work
should start soon and geraniums will be
planted for now.  If you are having trouble
with nutgrass or bugs on your plants Bob
Williams  nursery will be glad to work with
you on getting the right spray.  A good
reference book “Lush & Efficient” for flowers
and trees in this area is available at the
nursery.

9. Space Allocation – Kurt Neumann

The committee is working on Phase II and
will have a report in January.

10. Security – Barry Rutz

Motion made for $400 ER for a new cell
phone for the security team.  Kurt Neumann
seconded.  Motion passed.

11. Pumps & Ponds – Barry Rutz – No report

12. Marketing & Communications - Hope
Hilliard – No report

13. Nominating Committee – Hope Hilliard

Colleen Crewdson reported that her
committee is working on getting candidates
for the March election.  

NEW BUSINESS –  Hope made a motion to
adopt the service/support animal policy.  Barry
seconded.  Motion passed.  The policy will be
posted on the main bulletin board.   

Home Owner’s Open Forum

Grant Hilliard # 5 thanked Carol Malcom, Sherrie
Haines and Lou Bailey for keeping the kitchen in
order.

Pam Laird # 145 thanked Tom Stewart and his
crew for decorating the front gates.  She also
reminded everyone that all the gates around the
clubhouse need to be closed quietly.  Don’t slam
them.

Edie Ehlers # 96 wanted to know when the
billiards room would be repaired.  She said it is



PAGE 4 JANUARY 2019

really in bad shape.  Needs to be painted and
has holes in the ceiling and carpet needs to be
replaced. (Space allocation is working on this for
phase II of renovation). Wanted to know if the
drinking fountain will be replaced at the pickle
ball courts. (Board will look into this). When
switching to canal water for lawn watering was
purple pipe used so that a homeowner would
know that it was not drinking water.  Needs
signage or locking caps so everyone will know
that it is not potable.  (Purple pipe was used
when switch over occurred.  Board will also look
into the locking caps).

Tom Stewart #71 thanked his crew for helping
with the decorations on the front gate.  Thanked
the Activities Committee for the funds to
purchase mats and other items for the gym.  The
new treadmill and rowing machine coming this
week.  New parts have been ordered for the
universal gym and they will be replaced in mid
January.

Dan Malcom #25  the uneven concrete on the
patio is a safety issue. (This will be repaired in
mid December).   Also we need to leave a few
lights on in the auditorium for safety.

Darlene Clarke #81 concerned about the weeds
around the pond.    

Carolyn Stastny #51 reminded everyone of the
Christmas concert by our own chorus on Dec. 9th

at 7 pm.   A Christmas concert will be held at St.
John’s Lutheran Church on Dec. 15  at 7 pm. th

Carolyn will be participating with this chorus.

 Introduction of New Home Owners

#33 Dave and Sherrie Haines from Victoria BC

Announcements – next open board meeting will
be January 8, 2019 at 10 am.

Adjournment - Meeting adjourned at 11:09 am

ACTIVITIES COMMITTEE
By Jan Larson, Chair

Happy New Year to all.  If you are new to Desert
Aire, we welcome you and hope that you will
enjoy many of our activities.  Let me tell you
about this month.

Bingo is scheduled to begin on Wednesday’s at
7:00pm on January 2.  It is great fun and you
can pay $3 and have 3 cards per game or you
can pay $5 and have 6 cards per game.  Some
lucky person always wins so be sure to
remember Bingo on Wednesdays in the
auditorium.

Another fun game is Bunco.  It is on Mondays at
7:00 in card room 1.  It is a dice game that I’m
told causes great laughter and joy, as well as it
is easy to learn.  I hear you do have to bring a
dollar.

Saturday Night Alive has two nights scheduled in
January.  The 5  and 19 .  Ill be waiting to hearth th

what Mexican Night will be like on the 19 .  th

TICKETS:  This month you will want to buy
tickets on Tuesday or Friday at 11:00-12:00 for
many upcoming events.  

1. Steppin Out will play for a benefit for Gracie
on January 11.  Watch for specifics. 

2. Concert on January 18. William Florian $10.
William is a singer, song writer. He sings a bit
like John Denver and does folk songs.

3. Western Dinner Dance.  Kenny Hess has
been in the park before and was well liked.
Happy hour is 4:30 and dinner at 5:30.  Be
sure to wear your finest western getup or just
come as you are.  

The Blood Mobile will be here on January 11.  If
you are able to give, please sign up to do so.  It
is pretty painless and helps many people.

Jack and Jill Golf will be January 27 .  Even ifth

you are not the very best golfer, sign up and give
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it a try.  It is a great way to meet people in the
park.

BUNCO
Coordinator - Donna Laughton

Bunco starts Monday, January 7th at 7:00 pm in
the Auditorium.  Still only one dollar for two hours
of fun with three dice.  This game is so easy to
learn and a great opportunity to spend  a couple
of hours laughing and having fun.  No
experience is necessary.  Please sign up on the
bulletin board and come join us.

SATURDAY NIGHT ALIVE
Coordinators - Graham and Donna Laughton

Come join us Saturday, January 5 at 7:00 pm in
the auditorium for the first Saturday Night Alive
of the New Year.  We will have Karaoke, Ping
Pong and Wii Bowling, so there will be
something for everyone.  This is Desert Aire's
Pub Night.  We will have our world famous
popcorn, games to play and our 50/50 draw.
Tickets are 5 for $2.  Come try the Wii bowling or
play some ping pong and bring your singing
voices for the Karaoke.  You should also bring
your own beverage to enjoy.

Saturday, January 19th will be our big Mexican
Fiesta Night.  Please wear any Mexican clothes
you may have and bring your sombrero if you
have one as we want to have a Mexican Hat
Dance.  There will be lots of surprises this
evening in addition to our popcorn and games
and 50/50.  Where else can you have so much
fun for so little?  You may want to bring tequila
as your beverage for this event as well as your
friends and neighbors.

2019 FASHION SHOW - FRIDAY, FEBRUARY
22
By W anda Green, Coordinator

Get ready to have a BLAST at the upcoming
fashion show, “AN EXPLOSION OF FASHION”.

Chicos and Soma are ready to BLOW UP the
stage with their newest collections of the season

that will EXPLODE with color, style and class.

Tickets are $5.00 available beginning on January
4, at the ticket booth.

And remember to IGNITE our taste buds with
your favorite dessert or salad to share.  Sign up
on the bulletin board.  In addition, you will have
a BANG of a good time when you (bring) and
enjoy your favorite beverage.

ARCHITECT COMMITTEE
By Barb Eggiman, Chair

Happy New Year from the Architectural
Committee!

2018 was a busy year for the committee as we
reviewed and approved just over 100 requests
for changes from many home owners.  Among
the changes were thirteen requests to build new
sheds.  There were nine requests to install new
shade structures such as pergolas or gazebos.
The park is looking good and that’s in large part
due to the owners who have made
improvements to their lots.  

Please continue to submit your work orders for
making changes and upgrades to your lots.   Our
first committee meeting of the New Year will be
on Tuesday, January 8.  

W e  c a n  b e  r e a c h e d  a t :
DAarchitectural15@gmail.com

Barb Eggiman and the Architectural Committee
Members:   Bob Adams, Elaine Babcock, Randy
Miles, Dan Spino, and Judy Bailey the BOD
liaison

BUILDING & GROUNDS COMMITTEE
Don Hammond, Chair

Work by the B & G troops continued through the
month of December. Instead of listing work that
has been accomplished, I want to take this
opportunity to provide some important
information.
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The park has two separate and very different
water systems. When we gained access to the
canal water (supplied by the Coachella Valley
Water District), the decision was made to use it
to supply the ponds and to set up a separate
system for watering the large common areas.
The canal water is non-potable thus can not be
used for drinking and cooking. Our potable water
is supplied by the the Indio Water Authority and
is a completely separate system. When we
created the canal water irrigation system around
the club house, we dug trenches and put in a
new separate watering system. The in ground
valve systems for distribution of the water is
color coded per code with the green lids
signifying potable water (Indio) and the
pinkish/purple lids signifying canal water.
At various locations, there are manual valves
(hose bibs) in the canal water distribution
system.
The handles have been removed from them to
prevent accidental use as potable water by
residents or guests. Park staff are the only users
of these valves and are the only ones with
access to the handles.
As a point of interest, our canal water comes to
us through the All American Canal from the
Colorado River near Yuma, AZ a distance of 123
miles. Our particular arm of the canal is the first
drop or withdrawal from the main canal. It flows
into our ponds with pressure created by gravity
only.
Electrical pedestals are installed on concrete
footings which must be exposed. Throughout the
park, many are under as much as 10 inches of
soil which creates rust and deterioration of the
pedestal. If you cannot see the concrete footing,
you must remove the soil and let the pedestal
dry out. Allowing the pedestal to continue to rust
could necessitate complete replacement.
One owner has received a bid of $2900 for
replacement.
New covers have been installed at the A and B
pools. Water Volley Ball people are responsible

for the covering and uncovering the pools. Per
code, when the covers are on the pools, the
gates must be locked. If you want to use either
pool and the gate is locked, contact water volley
ball people for someone to open the gate and
help uncover the pool for you. We need to cover
the pools late afternoon on Monday,
Wednesday, Friday and Saturday. Those nights
the pools will be covered to conserve heat which
significantly reduces the cost.

EMERGENCY PREPAREDNESS COMMITTEE
Mark W ilson, Chair

There are a few things I would like all of us to do
when we arrive at our desert home.

1. Replace your batteries in both your smoke
detector and your CO  detector. After you’ve2

installed the new batteries, press the Test
button to ensure they are in good working
order.

(If you need help with any of the above, I
would be glad to help you. I’m in the book.)

2. Buy some bottled water. Have enough water
to supply yourself for up to 72 hours. (one
gallon per person per day)

3. Make sure you have some non-perishable
food in the pantry. Canned meat, canned
vegetables, soups, etc. Again you will need
enough to last 72 hours.

4.  Have some cash on hand. In the event of a
long power outage our credit &/or debit cards
will not do us any good at the store.

5. Lastly we should have a supply of our
medication on hand.

If you have any questions or concerns, please
feel free to give me a call.  Thank you,

Mark Wilson, Lot 69, 503-544-6781.
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AED(AUTOMATIC EXTERNAL
DEFIBRILLATOR) UPDATE
Cheryl Boyer RN (retired) CPR Instructor

Two new additional AED's have arrived.  One
has been placed in each of the A&B laundry
rooms in a metal storage cabinet.  Please         
familiarize yourself with where they are located.
The third one remains in the  mail room..  

In case of an incident Call 911, send someone to
get the AED closest to the event (where incident
happened).  Take the AED to event, push green
button to turn AED on and follow prompts.  You
do not need to know CPR to use and AED. Time
is of essence and that’s why we are fortunate to
have two additional AED's to improve response
time.

There will be 2 "chest compression" only CPR
classes on January 24, repeated on February
21.  Watch for the sign up sheet to be posted  on
the announcement board.  These classes have
been well received are free and last about 1.5
hours.  Don't hesitate to sign up if you need a
refresher.  However, class size is limited so sign
up early.

LANDSCAPE & DESIGN COMMITTEE
By Nancy Clarke, Chair

The front entrance to our park is in need of a
more welcoming look and that will be our focus,
in the coming year. Kirkpatrick Landscaping will
be submitting a professional design for us to
work with. 

We see our Committee structure changing
somewhat. Therefore, we are looking for people
that would appreciate less “meeting” time and
would rather devote more time to designing,
building and enhancing places in the park, that
are in need. We are always looking for new
members that have a certain panache in
landscaping, gardening or design. Your creative
talents would be most welcome.

If you are interested in joining the Landscape &
Design Committee, would you please contact

Nancy Clarke (unit #79) phone #760-406-2440
or Glenda Klein (unit #272) phone #425-210-
8963 for more information.

As you celebrate the festive season with family
and friends, we wish you all a Happy & Healthy
New Year

SECURITY COMMITTEE
By Gordon Klein, Chair

Happy Holidays to all from your Security Team!

We are happy to report another quiet month in
the Park.  All security beams, locks and alarms
are in good working order.  We are currently
working on several projects with Buildings and
Grounds to enhance the security of the Park.  

Just a reminder your security team is available at
all times.  If you notice a street light that is not
working, or you observe suspicious activity
please refer to your Directory for phone numbers
to contact our team.

LIBRARY NEWS
By Kay W ilson, Coordinator

Our library is made up of all donated books from
you in the park.  Drop off books you have read
by putting them in the basket with returned
books, donated books and movies.  Please don't
put them on the shelves as we have a way of
checking them in.

A few reminders that help us in the library:

1. Be sure donated books are clean and in
good condition.

2. Magazines should be taken to the A and B
laundry rooms.

3. We don't accept VHS movies, cookbooks, or
books on tape as we just don't have enough
room.

People working in the library this year are Joyce
Bruenn, Erna Burkennhofer, Cathy Christy, Terri
Lawton, Karen Mitzel, Karla Bergen, Wendy
Winbolt, and Kay Wilson.
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QUILTER’S CORNER
By Kaye Salley, Quilter

Welcome to all the returning residents and new
ones at Desert Aire.   Although our space is
limited, the quilt room welcomes anyone to come
sew.  Everyone is welcome to come to the quilt
room and share projects, patterns, or
techniques.   You can work on your personal
project, or make a Project Linus quilt.  There are
community sewing machines that may used in
the quilt room.  If the room is locked please call
one of the numbers posted outside on the
bulletin board to get the code.  

Remember the spaghetti feed and auction
will be Saturday February 2. 

$10 a person.  Tickets are on sale at the Desert
Aire Ticket Booth at the times posted at the
booth.   The Ticket Booth will reopen January 4,
2019.  

As in the past, there will be sign up sheets
posted in the quilt room for duties for the dinner.
You do not need to be a quilter to participate. 

If you have an item to donate for the auction,
please bring to the quilt room, before February 1.
Please put your name on it so we know who
donated the item. 

Auction items will be on display at Saturday
morning donuts.  If you did not buy dinner tickets
but want to bid on items, you are welcome to
come in around 6:00 or 6:15 pm and bid on your
favorite auction items.  

The first meeting time is January 11, 9:30 p.m.
If you are new to the park, please provide Elaine
King with your e-mail address to
garyelaineking@gmail.com.  You can also
update our roster on the bulletin board INSIDE
the quilt room.   The first meeting will be to
discuss the upcoming Spaghetti Dinner and
other items.  A notice will be posted outside the
quilt room for the meeting also. 

Thanks to all who have already started on Linus
quilt donations, and for the fabric donated to the
quilt room.  

Quilt Bee will be held in February 

Any can participate in the quilt bee.  Help is
always needed for sandwiching quilt tops to
backs or pressing or cutting.   Even if you have
never made a quilt, we can help you start on
your first one!!!!

THIS ‘N THAT
By Susan Langin, Coordinator

Check the This 'n That section of the bulletin
board for events and activities in the valley.
Some activities we will attend as a group, so look
for those sign-up sheets.  Here are some
upcoming events:

Jan. 3 - First Thursday in Old Town La Quinta

Jan. 4-5 - First Friday weekend in Palm Desert

Jan. 5-6 - Dog Show at Empire Polo 

Jan. 19-20 - Lacrosse Festival at Empire Polo 

Jan. 24-27 - Southwest Arts Festival at Empire
Polo 

PARK TIDBITS

DESERT AIRE ANNUAL BLOOD DRIVE
By Sally W ilson, Coordinator

Time to start building up your iron so you’ll be
good and healthy for Desert Aire’s annual blood
drive.  The bloodmobile bus will be here on
Friday, January 11  from 8:00 am to 1:00 pm.  th

This year donors will receive a single-day pass
(valid January 17  or 20 ) to the Desert Classicth th

at PGA West in LaQuinta.  Donors also receive
points good toward merchandise, restaurants
and gift cards.  This year, you’ll also be able to
pre-register online before the drive which should
save time and prevent the backlogs we’ve
sometimes experienced.  The downside is that it
has to be done the day of the drive from 12:01
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am until your appointment time.  See the main
bulletin board to schedule your appointment. 

 Your participation is truly appreciated. Only you
can give this gift of life! 

DESERT AIRE BIBLE STUDIES
By Harriett Moyer, Coordinator

Non-denominational Bible study groups resume
in January in the Party Room.  Everyone is
welcome.   Come and enjoy informal study and
discussion with friends.

Jack Broer will lead a study on the Secret of
Contentment in Philippians on Tuesdays from
9:30 to 11:00 am.  The first meeting on January
8th will begin late, after the Board Meeting is
over.

The second group will meet on Thursdays from
10:00 to 11:30am in the Party Room, starting
January 10th.  Marvin Chapman is the leader
and we will focus our Bible study on Having a
Faith That Can Handle This Troubled World.

Anyone interested in Bible study is invited to join
us for a fun, informational lunch get-together on
Monday, January 7 at noon in Sloan’s
Restaurant on highway 111.   

Sign up at the bulletin board or call me at
971-998-6347 to reserve a place.

LADIES GOLF
By Elaine King, Coordinator

Watch the Golf Bulletin Board for an opportunity
to golf with other ladies from Desert Aire.   Tee
times will be booked on Wednesday mornings at
Indian Palms Golf Course on Monroe Street
(just a hop and a skip out of the park).  Rate is
$35.00 for nine holes of golf.  Join us for a drink
or lunch in the restaurant following your golf
game, as this proved to be the best part of the
game last last year.  Hope you can join us.

For more information call Elaine King
760-799-6562.

PROJECT GRACIE
By Susan Langin, Coordinator

The caring and most generous response from
the Desert Aire community to help former
housekeeper Gracie Thompson and her family
has been heartwarming indeed.  In addition to
the many cards with personal donations, about
$750 has been collected in the donation basket
at donuts, pancakes, hamburgers, and the
Christmas Concert.  Over $150 has been
collected in the "Change for Gracie" jar in the
office.  $834.60 has been given to Gracie to
date.  Austin's saxophone is out of hock, thanks
to the kindness of a very generous couple.  We
will continue to have the Project Gracie basket
out at donuts, hamburgers and pancakes.
Continue to save your loose coins to put in the
"Change for Gracie" jar in the office as well.
Every little bit helps, and believe me, Gracie is
most appreciative.

You will not want to miss "Steppin' Out for
Gracie," a benefit concert/dance that will be held
on Friday, January 11th.  Come kick off your
shoes or sit back and enjoy the high energy
music of Keith and Del Hunter ("Steppin' Out"),
who have rented and performed at Desert Aire
for years.  Wear your cleaning duds.  The theme
song will be "Hi Ho, Hi Ho, it's off to work we go."
Come for a fun evening and a great cause.
Tickets are $10.  There will be a 50/50 draw.

If you have any questions about Project Gracie,
contact Sandy Herrin, Mary Ellen Johnson, Betty
Moscrip, Carolyn Stastny, or Susan Langin.

SHUFFLEBOARD
By Terri Lawton, Coordinator

Shuffleboard has started and we are having a lot
of fun.  We are always looking for more people
to join our group!  We play on Wednesday and
Friday mornings from 8:45 a.m. to 11:30 a.m.
Come both days, or if one day fits your schedule,
come for that. No experience necessary, we train
as we play.
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Sign up sheets are inside the shuffleboard
building on the bulletin board.  You must sign up
at least the day before we play and be sure to
show up if you have signed up.

We also collect aluminum cans.  So bag up your
beer and soda cans and drop them off behind
the door of the shuffleboard building.  We will
crush and recycle them. No plastic water bottles
please.

See you on the lanes! 

MONDAY NIGHT SHUFFLEBOARD
By Elaine King, Coordinator

Join us at 7:00 on Monday nights for one game
of Shuffleboard. This is an opportunity to play
the game in a relaxed atmosphere and a great
opportunity for the beginner to learn the game. 

There is a sign-up sheet on the bulletin board on
the concourse of the clubhouse. We will start on
January 7th. Come check it out.

MESSAGE FROM THE EDITOR
By Karen Such, Editor

This is to thank all of our family here at Desert
Aire for all of the love and prayers you have sent
our way this past month.  We have had a tough
month after losing our son, but with your love,
prayers and God’s never ending love we have
been able to get through it.  Steve is doing great
with his new pacemaker, other than not being
able to golf for three months. We are ready to
enjoy our winter with our wonderful Desert Aire
family.  Thank you from both of us!


